

February 21, 2018

Battle Creek Elementary Bi-Monthly Newsletter

From the Desk of: Kyle Finke, Principal

Spring Pictures, Friday, February 23 (This Week)
Lifetouch Pictures will be in the building this Friday morning taking spring pictures beginning around 8:15.  On Monday students in K-6 all received a flyer outlining information about the pictures.  The PK students received this information on Tuesday.  All students will have their pictures taken, the pictures will be sent to school.  Once you receive your packet, each family may pick from the selection what they wish to purchase or return all or a portion of the pictures in the envelope.   Reminder to PK parents PK class will be held on Friday morning for all students in order for the students to have their pictures taken.  
Read Across America Begins February 26

Next week, BCES will participate in the annual Read Across America (RAA) campaign that emphasizes the importance of reading as BCPS will celebrate Dr. Seuss’ birthday.  Attached you will find a letter from the RAA committee that outlines details about the week.  Each day allows children to dress up and take part but it is not required.  

A brief description of each day is as follows:


Monday – Twin Day




Tuesday – Wear a tie or scarf


Wednesday – Dress as a nursery rhyme or fairy tale character


Thursday – Wear Red



Friday – Wear a Silly Hat

Reminder of Schedule Change – March 5, 1:20 Dismissal

On March 5, Battle Creek Public Schools will be conducting superintendent interviews in the afternoon.  Due the number of people in the district that will be involved in the interview process, school will be dismissed at 1:20 for elementary students and 1:30 for the junior high and senior high students.  

Pre-Kindergarten & Kindergarten Registration – March 6
On March 6, Battle Creek Public Schools will be hosting the annual pre-kindergarten and kindergarten registration.  The pre-kindergarten meeting will be from 6:30 to 7:00 and the kindergarten meeting will be from 7:00 to 7:30.  During these times, the Family and Consumer Science classes will provide childcare free of charge for the parents attending the registration meetings.   

During the registration, parents will be able to meet the current teachers, listen to information from the school nurse prior to coming to school, find out about screenings that will take place in the fall from the speech pathologist, as well as find out about the pk and kindergarten programs.  A few parents have already contacted the office and Shelly has placed your name and addresses on a list that will receive a special post card next week reminding families of the important night.  If you know of a neighbor or relative that will have a pre-kindergarten or kindergarten student next year please have them contact the office for more information.  
Elementary Student Council Happenings!
Last week, the Elementary Student Council sponsored a change war and an electronic day in hopes of raising money for St. Jude’s pediatric Cancer Research Hospital.  The Elementary Student Council and I would like to thank you from the bottom of our hearts for the out pouring of support for this fund raiser.  I was blown away and I’m happy to report that BCES was able to raise $2,000 that was donated to US 92 and a check was presented to Jessica Walker (a BC grad), who currently works for US 92.  Jessica was overwhelmed to learn we were handing her a check for such a large amount.  The generosity of this district is fantastic, US 92 is holding a radiothon on Thursday and Friday of this week for St. Jude’s and our donation will be announced at some point and time on the air!  
On Friday, the Elementary Student Council was planning on a Hawaiian Day to raise money to help pack Mercy Meals later in the school year.  Due to the fact that Friday will be spring pictures this day has been temporarily postponed.  The new Hawaiian Day will be March 8.  Each year the BC Elementary Student Council helps at Mercy Meals one afternoon and packs meals for under privilege kids in other countries.  The money that is raised from Hawaiian Day will go to off-set the shipping cost of those meals packed.  

Spring Concert


The date has been set for the Elementary Spring Concert, March 15 beginning at 7:00 p.m.  Attached to this email is an information letter from Ms. Johns that includes dress attire, if students have these items already at home.  Ms. Johns states in her letter that she is not expecting parents to go out and buy clothing specifically for the concert.  I wanted to let people know the date to place on a calendar.  The annual Book Fair will also be taking place during the week of the concert with more details coming in the near future.  
Sincerely,

Mr. Finke, Elementary Principal

IMPORTANT UPCOMING DATES
2 – 23
Spring School Pictures

3 – 5
1:20 Dismissal, Superintendent Interviews

3 – 6
Pre-K Registration 6:30-7:00 & Kindergarten Registration 7:00-7:30
3 – 8
1:20 Dismissal, End of the 3rd Quarter

3 – 9
NO SCHOOL – Spring Break 
3 – 15 
Spring Concert, 7:00
3 – 30
NO SCHOOL – Easter Break

3 – 12
Book Fair Begins

3 – 15
Spring Music Concert

